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From: Daniel Miller
Sent: Tuesday, September 04, 2007 4:00 PM
To: 'Al Reece'; 'Art Sears'; Clyde King; Cwoolgar@rbf.com; 'Dan Mardock'; David Shane; 

gail.morgan@epsgroupinc.com; JDavis@aztec.us; 'Jerry Van Gompel'; 
jerry.hughes@epsgroupinc.com; 'Jim Crume (E-mail 2)'; Jim Trujillo; John Litteer; 'Joe 
Falinski (E-mail)'; Paul.Sowers@amec.com; 'Rob Pecha'; 'Ron Barbala'; 'Ron Dorsey'; 
Benedict Gurney; Christy Woodford; Don Casdorph; Joseph Tuzyk; Kenneth Richmond; 
Louis Furubotten; Michael Hineman; Robert Ball; Steve Laing

Cc: John Duel; Chuck Deutschlander; Carwin Gardner
Subject: Updated & Revised July 2000 Memo for SBTR

Attachments: AZBTRMEMO_8-07.doc

For your information and reference, I have attached a revision of the July 2000 memo. The new memo will now be 
referred to as the August 2007 memo.

The new revised memo has been recently transmitted to and acknowledged by the Board of Technical Registration. 

The July 2000 memo, which was approved by the Board at that time, has been referenced in our boilerplate scope in the 
first paragraph of the R/W Survey task. The boilerplate scope reference text will now be revised to reflect the August 2007 
memo.

The revision was necessary and long overdue, as since July 2000 our process, policies and standards regarding the 
production of the various surveys that we do have undergone continual evolution, improvement and refinement. 
In addition, the Arizona Boundary Survey Minimum Standards, which were referenced in the July 2000 document, were 
also revised since 2000.  

The August 2007 memo has incorporated these many improvements and changes.

The new memo does not reflect any new changes in policy. Everything in it reflects our current policies and procedures, 
many of which have been in effect for a number of years.

It is my opinion that the survey work and survey products that the On-Calls and R/W Plans Section are currently 
producing are the most accurate, thorough, defendable and high quality cadastral type surveys that are being prepared in 
Arizona.
We should be proud of what we have accomplished and the work that we are doing.

Thank you to all the individual On-Calls and Plans Section personnel (past & present) who have assisted in one way or 
another in the creation of the current policies and standards.

Daniel N. Miller, RLS
ADOT R/W Plans Section
Technical Leader/Project Manager
205 S.17th Ave, MD 612E
Phoenix, Az. 85007
(602) 712-6174
DNMiller@azdot.gov
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